






ATTACHMENT 2



Agenda Item 4 
February 20, 2009 

 

TO:  JPA 

FROM: Staff 

SUBJECT: Overhead Utility Lines on Via De La Valle 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Direct staff to participate in meetings with utility providers and City Councilmember Lightner’s 
representatives to try to identify a solution to excess utility poles along Via De La Valle.  

SITUATION: 

On July 29, 2008 the JPA Board Chair sent a letter to the City of San Diego requesting a 
solution to the excess utility poles along Via De La Valle.  At the January 16, 2009 JPA 
Board meeting, Bruce Liska of the San Dieguito Planning Group requested Board 
assistance with the same issue.  On January 27, 2009 a response letter was received from 
the City of San Diego reporting that the City could not direct SDG&E and other Utility 
providers to transfer utility lines to the new power poles because the widening of Via De 
La Valle was not an active project.  On February 10th, San Diego City Councilman 
Lightner held a meeting with the City Undergrounding Coordinator and SDG&E 
representatives to seek a solution.  After further research and contacts with utility 
providers additional meetings are expected to seek a solution. 

 

Attachments: 

1.  7/29/08 JPA Board letter to City of San Diego 
2. 1/27/09 response letter from City of San Diego 
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